
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 MARCH 2007

 

COS.58/07
    PREPARING FOR A SUSTAINABLE ENERGY CENTRE

The Principal Housing Officer (Private Sector) (Mr Dickson) submitted Report DS.35/07 and gave a presentation on the Energy Savings Trust's proposal to extend the remit of Energy Efficiency Advice Centres into Sustainable Energy Centres.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 19 February 2007 (EX.032/07)

The Executive had decided:  

“1.  That the Executive supports the principle of a working relationship between Cumbria Energy Efficiency Advice Centre and Lancashire Energy Efficiency Advice Centre and for Carlisle City Council to submit a tender for a Sustainable Energy Centre for Cumbria and Lancashire, with further details being the subject of a future report to the Executive.

2. That, after considering the options for administration and governance of the SEC and subject to appropriate safeguards in respect of any potential staffing liabilities being put in place, the preferred option be Carlisle City Council being the lead body for the operation of an SEC for Cumbria and Lancashire, as this would be in the best interests of the citizens of Carlisle;

3.  That the report be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee, and that Committee be asked in particular to consider the legal comments and implications for the City Council as lead body.”

Mr Dickson then outlined the current arrangements for, and roles of, the Cumbria Energy Efficiency Advice Centre (with Carlisle City Council as lead body).  The Energy Saving Trust, which is the primary source of funding for the CEEAC, was planning to expand the remit of the EEACs to include the provision of renewable energy advice and transport advice in the form of a Sustainable Energy Network (SEN).  There would be three Sustainable Energy Centres in the north west with one covering the Cumbria and Lancashire area.

He outlined the following options for consideration, along with an assessment of each of the options and the associated risks:

(i)  Carlisle City Council could extend the lead body status for CEEAC to cover the advice role given across Lancashire and Cumbria - with the current Lancashire staff remaining in the employment of Blackburn with Darwen Council, but being seconded/contracted to the SEC.  This was recommended as the preferred option;

(ii) Carlisle City Council could facilitate the setting up of a "not for profit" company that would have the lead body status itself;

(iii)  Carlisle City Council could seek another agency to take on responsibility for lead body status, although none had been identified to date.

(iv)  Do nothing - in this case, when SECs are set up, the EST would withdraw funding from existing EEACs and the CEEAC would cease to exist.

In considering the Report Members made the following comments and observations:

a)
In response to a Member’s questions Mr Dickson stated that the Energy Efficiency Advice Centre was not an independent body because the City Council provided funding.  He stated that it was difficult to know how the day to day running would be affected until the tender documents were released.

b)
A Member asked if Blackburn and Darwen Council had expressed a formal interest in the Sustainable Energy Centre.

Mr Dickson responded that the discussions with Blackburn and Darwen Council had been informal.  The team in Blackburn and Darwen was very small and they were looking to see if they were in a position to take the proposal forward. 

RESOLVED – 1) That the Executive minutes be noted

2) That the Committee looks forward to the opportunity to consider this item again when the tender documents are released.







